
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Francis’ School Newsletter 
8th  October 2021 

 2020 

Value of the month – Responsibility 
 
 Dear Parents and Carers 

 
Well, it has been a long and interesting week and the staff and I are looking forward to some much 
needed rest this weekend! 
 
Ofsted 
We would just like to say ‘thank you’ to you all for the messages of support you sent during our Ofsted 
and our thanks also goes to those who completed the Ofsted survey. Your children were amazing as 
always. A special ‘well done’ to those children who spoke to the Inspector, they did brilliantly. We now 
have to wait while Ofsted complete their part of the process which can take up to 30 working days. We 
will, of course, let everyone know the outcome as soon as we are able.  
 
Message from Our Deputy 
Hi! I am Hannah Morris, the new Deputy. I have met many parents in the playground,  
but for those who I haven't had a chance to say hello to yet I would like to introduce  
myself. I have been a teacher for over 15 years and for the last 6 years I have been an  
Assistant Head at a large 3 form entry Federation of an infant and junior school.    
I have had a wonderful welcome from all at St Francis’, which I thank everyone for. It  
has been fantastic to put my two primary subject specialisms of French and Music to  
great use, as I have been teaching French across KS2 and some music lessons which  
has enabled to me meet so many of the children! I look forward to working with you  
all in the future.  
 
Back to ‘Normal..ish’ 
It is wonderful to have the school back to almost ‘normal’ and especially to hear  
our wonderful music lessons happening and the children singing again.  I  
particularly enjoyed my morning teaching in Oak Class yesterday – the children  
worked so hard and were simply wonderful.  
 
Best wishes for a happy weekend,  
Mrs Wheeler & Staff   
  
Well done to our Certificate winners this week and to Red House for winning the cup. 



 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calendar Dates 
October 12th  Woldingham School Choir Festival- Details to follow 

October 18th  Individual Photographs 

October 19th & 20th  Parents Evening Details  

October 22nd (Friday) Reception Classes and Year 1 Classes – ‘Welcome’ Disco for Parents and 
children. Details for timings and tickets will follow from the PTA. 

October 25th  Half Term Break 

November 1St  School Re-opens  

November 16th  Road Safety Week: Theme is Road Safety Heroes 
KS1&YR Road Safety Magic Show 

November 24th  Year 6 Trip -Tower of London 

December 2nd  Whole school Pantomime - Aladdin 

December 6th  Woldingham Carol Concert -Details to Follow 

December 12th Sunday Christmas Fayre/Market – details to follow 

Morrisons, Help Our School Get Growing! 

It’s good to grow campaign by Morrisons is under way. A school’s programme to inspire children to get 
outdoors, grow, learn and enjoy fresh produce. 
 
If you download the "My Morrisons" app and select St. Francis, you can collect "Grow Tokens". For 
every £10 you spend, you'll receive tokens to help us buy gardening equipment. Please click on the link 
for more information. 
 
Thank you! 
https://www.itsgoodtogrow.co.uk/  

 
 

 
 

 

**Inset Day Date Change**: Please note that we are having to adjust the June Inset Day next year 

to accommodate the Jubilee Bank Holiday for staff (all schools are having to do this) as it falls in a half 
term, so the following will apply:  

• Thursday 23rd June will now be our Inset Day (School Development Day with our Governing 
Body) 

• Friday 24th June will be the Jubilee Day 
Note: For those with children at other schools, please check their arrangements as the additional 
Jubilee date may vary. 

 

Xmas4schools Christmas Cards! 
 

Its that time of year when you have the chance to have your child’s artwork turned 

into beautiful Christmas cards, and help the school fundraise at the same time. 
Next week an order form will go home; your child will already have created their 

own special design in school. Please follow the instructions carefully, complete 
clearly and return back to school by Wednesday 20th October  

Please Note: Unfortunately, the company will not accept late orders. 

https://www.itsgoodtogrow.co.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 


